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“My 2 cents on the sidewalk, (which is how much I think we 

should have to spend on it.) 

“I know that the Lord maintains the cause of the needy and executes justice for the poor 

in court.”   -Psalm 140:12 

Dear friends, 

This newsletter is titled, “The Viewpoint,” and so I would like to share one of my own personal 

viewpoints this month.  We find a loud call to economic justice at the heart of the message of the 

prophets and the gospel of Jesus Christ.  Acts points to how the early Christians shared all things 

in common as an expression of discipleship and a way of welcoming the realm of God in our 

midst.  Matthew 25 invites us see the poorest of the poor as the presence of the living Christ and 

meet the Living Christ in the work of uplifting each other out of all forms of poverty. The United 

States of America stands among the wealthiest nations in the world and yet our public 

infrastructure which includes our systems of healthcare, housing, livable wages, food, and public 

education continue to crumble.  Big moneyed interests continue to undermine the establishment 

of the public welfare and the common good.  Our country refuses to tax billionaires and those in 

the highest income brackets to maintain a civil society.  Our seeming unwillingness and/or 

inability to defend the commons continues to erase the middle class, further impoverish the 

average citizen, and maintain an immoral economic status quo where the few profit 

exponentially at the expense of the welfare of the majority.  As witnesses to the gospel, we can 

remind each other that we can always do something about it together because, “we know that the 

LORD maintains the cause of the needy, and executes justice for the poor in court.” (-Psalm 

140:12) 

One local microcosmic expression of this overarchingly unjust picture is how homeowners and 

business owners are expected to pay for the maintenance of property belonging to the local 

municipalities for which we are already taxed.  Currently the church is being asked to pay for the 

funding of the removal and replacement of the trees and sidewalk repairs on College Way.  The 

low bid for the total cost of this project, including tree removal and stump grinding is $26,412, 

and the high bid is $48,500.  This exorbitant amount of money is more than most people make in 
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an entire year.  To ask an individual homeowner, let alone a business, let alone a church… to pay 

this kind of money is to squeeze blood from a stone.   If the church had that kind of extra money, 

we would also do better to put it toward helping the growing number of unhoused people who 

can’t afford to live in this non-functioning economy.  In fact, just recently, we put a large sum of 

money toward our kitchen project which will enable us to continue to offer a meal plan for the 

growing number of people in need.  These are the sorts of efforts we actually need to be 

supporting with our resources as a church.  Unfortunately, as the law stands, the homeowner or 

the business is indeed expected to pay in most municipalities for sidewalk repairs.  It has been 

truthfully acknowledged that the process of changing the law would be swimming upstream, and 

yet following the gospel has also been likened to swimming upstream.  We can take to heart Dr. 

King’s words as a friendly reminder these days when he said, “One has not only a legal but a 

moral responsibility to obey just laws.  Conversely, one has a moral responsibility to disobey 

unjust laws.  Any law that uplifts human personality is just.  Any law that degrades human 

personality is unjust.” In planting trees on College Way the church was conforming to the city’s 

prescribed plan.  As followers of Jesus we are called to be advocates for economic justice.  I 

would like to advocate in that way by suggesting the viewpoint that expecting individuals or 

small businesses to pay such exorbitant amounts for repairs of property owned by the city is not 

only unjust but also makes no sense.  The idea that the city’s sidewalks wouldn’t be funded and 

maintained in a good state by the city is also ableist.  Even if this is the way things are in most 

places, regarding this issue or other potential instances of economic injustice, how do we help 

each other, and our neighbors do better in Forest Grove?  Frankly I think that Public Works 

should pay for the public sidewalk that they own.  If we can’t change the law, how do we at least 

advocate and work to build a community where we cooperate more together to take care of what 

we share in common?   So that’s a mid-summer’s viewpoint for discussion!  These are important 

questions we can be asking ourselves as followers of Jesus. 

Love, Pastor Brendan  

 

Deconstruction Circles Meets again Sunday, July 30, 5-7PM 

In recent years, many people coming out of religious 

environments where questioning was either not allowed 

or discouraged, are involved in a process that has come 

to be called, “Deconstruction.” 

In the Spring of 2023 we started a Faith Deconstruction 

circle at FGUCC. The group of core participants came up 

with a mission and purpose for the group. The stated 

purpose states, "We are an open circle of individuals working together and actively to 

understand, dismantle, and transform religious oppression. We seek to embody principles of 

justice, Love, and liberation.” During our circle meetings, we achieve this purpose through 

personal story sharing, circle process, and popular education techniques. This is an open circle. 

All who feel called to participate are encouraged. We ask that you meet Pastor Brendan before 

attending your first meeting for an orientation to the group as well as this enriching process. All 

are welcome! 
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21+ Trivia Night at FGUCC 

Join us for an exciting evening of trivia, hosted by 

the dynamic duo, Phillip and Adrienne! Get ready 

to test your knowledge, compete with friends, and 

have a blast at the FGUCC 21+ Trivia Night. 

Save the date: Saturday, August 12th, from 6:00 

pm to 9:00 pm. This event promises to be an 

unforgettable experience filled with laughter, 

friendly competition, and great company. 

To enhance your enjoyment, we'll be providing a delightful selection of light appetizers, as well 

as a variety of wine, beer, and cider. Savor these refreshments as you engage in the thrilling 

trivia battles! 

Tickets for this sensational event will be available for just $10. Don't miss out on this chance to 

showcase your trivia prowess. Gather your friends and form teams of no more than 4 

participants. It's the perfect opportunity to spend an evening bonding over brainteasers and 

friendly banter. 

Let the countdown to trivia night begin! 

 

Summer Special Music Opportunity 

Would you like to share your musical talent with the congregation this 

Summer?  The Choirs and Band do not meet regularly during the 

Summer school break, so this means you or someone you invite can 

schedule a Sunday to share a solo, duet, etc. during worship this summer.  

Dates still up for grabs include July 16 and 23, August 20, and 

September 3.   

If you want to sign up or have any questions, contact Laura Frye at 503-550-1709 or the FGUCC 

office at elena@fgucc.org or 503-357-9121. 

We look forward to hearing you! 

In Harmony, Worship Ministry 

 

Church Directory—We regularly update the church directory, and you can get either paper 

or electronic copy upon request. Contact Elena at elena@fgucc.org or 503-357-6960 (call or text 

welcome). 

 

 

 

mailto:elena@fgucc.org
mailto:elena@fgucc.org
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July's Pop Up VBS 

Attention all young space enthusiasts! You are invited to blast off 

with us at our Pop-Up VBS Outer Space Party on Sunday, July 16th 

during our regular worship time from 10:00-11:30 am. 

This party promises to be a cosmic adventure filled with exciting 

Bible-based activities that will help children discover more about 

God’s love for them as they explore the wonders of the universe. With 

a range of activities tailored for kids from pre-school to 5th grade, 

including music, crafts, games, and snacks, it’s time to gear up for an 

interstellar celebration that will leave you over the moon! 

Check-in at the Chapel upon arrival. We can’t wait to soar to new 

heights with you! 

August Pop Up VBS 

August 13—Attention all young sea explorers! Get ready to 

dive into an exciting adventure at our Pop-Up VBS Sea Explorer 

Party on Sunday, August 13th, during our regular worship time 

from 10:00-11:30 am. 

Join us for a splashing good time as we embark on an underwater 

journey like no other! There will be a sea of thrilling activities for 

children ages pre-school through 5th grade, including captivating 

music, creative crafts, exciting games, and delightful snacks. 

Make sure to check in at the Chapel upon your arrival, as we can't wait to set sail with you on 

this unforgettable voyage! 

August 27—Calling all young adventurers! Prepare to embark on a wild journey at our Pop-

Up VBS Safari Party on Sunday, August 27th, during our regular worship time from 10:00-

11:30 am. 

 Roar with excitement as we invite children ages pre-school through 

5th grade to join us for a thrilling safari adventure! Immerse yourself 

in the rhythms of the jungle with captivating music, unleash your 

creativity with exciting crafts, engage in spirited games, and enjoy 

delectable snacks. 

Remember to check in at the Chapel upon your arrival, as we eagerly 

await the arrival of all brave explorers. Get ready for an untamed 

expedition filled with fun, laughter, and unforgettable memories! 
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Kitchen Capital Campaign 

From your Kitchen Team 

We sincerely appreciate your enthusiastic response to our 

plans to upgrade our kitchen. Now, we are requesting that 

you return your pledges as soon as it is convenient. We 

would like to sign a contract with the contractor in order 

to be in the queue to have the actual construction done. 

Before we can do this, we need your signed pledges to 

guarantee that we will have the funds to complete this 

exciting project.  Pledges can be turned in to the church 

office, or returned by mail to: FGUCC, P.O. Box 265, Forest Grove, OR 97116.  If you have any 

questions, please don't hesitate to let us know. Thank you!   

—Your Kitchen Capital Fund Team 

Hello Faith Family, 

Like you, I received my kitchen update pledge card interview mail this week.  I did a little math, 

and I want to share with you. 

We need $100k to reach our goal. If 100 people in the church pledged $1000 over the next three 

years, we would meet our goal.  

When you divide $1000 by three years, it is a small $35 (or so) each month. That feels do-able to 

me, that is a couple of lunches out, or a few weeks of purchased coffee! 

I hope you all can look at this large sum in a smaller pieces and decide you can pitch in. 

Thanks for listening,  

—Terri Wyborny  

 

A message from your Auction Team 

At our last auction, did you donate or buy a service?  If you donated a service to a group, please 

initiate the invitation.  If you bought a service, do not hesitate to contact the donor to arrange for 

that service.  They are waiting for you – Don't be shy! 

However it happens, make it happen!  We want everyone to continue to enjoy donating and 

receiving of the wonderful talents that our church people have to offer.   

If you need contact information, please let me know.  I can help! 

Thanks, Bonnie McDowell 

chiroqueen704@msn.com 

 

mailto:chiroqueen704@msn.com
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Volunteer Spotlight! Elaine Foy 

Within our community, there exists a remarkable individual whose 

dedication and boundless energy have touched the lives of many. Elaine 

Foy is a beacon of inspiration, embodying the true spirit of selflessness 

and tireless advocacy. Her unwavering commitment to various causes has 

made her an invaluable asset to our community, leaving a lasting impact 

on all those fortunate enough to know her. 

Elaine's extraordinary journey of service began with her efforts to raise 

funds for Restorative Justice, an initiative aimed at healing and 

transforming lives through reconciliation. Her relentless determination 

and passion for justice have brought hope and support to countless 

individuals who seek redemption and a chance for a fresh start. In addition to her commitment to 

Restorative Justice, Elaine has played a crucial role in creating awareness and support for the 

Ukraine War. 

Elaine's impact extends beyond her involvement in external initiatives. She is also the driving 

force behind the gallery area at our church, where her creativity and attention to detail have 

transformed the space into a sanctuary of artistic expression and contemplation. With the 

assistance of dedicated individuals like Sue and Terri, Elaine has crafted a space that nurtures 

and inspires the entire congregation. Moreover, Elaine's passion for Worship Arts and her 

commitment to decorating the sanctuary have enhanced our spiritual experiences. Her keen eye 

for aesthetics and dedication to creating an atmosphere of reverence and beauty have made our 

worship services truly memorable and uplifting. 

As we emerged from the challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic, Elaine took charge of 

organizing after-church activities that brought joy and connection back into our lives. The seed 

planting events and Valentines for Our House initiatives provided opportunities for us to come 

together as a community, sow the seeds of hope, and spread love to those in need. Elaine's vision 

and coordination ensured that these events were cherished and enjoyed by all. 

Beyond her involvement in music and worship, Elaine's versatility shines through as she fills in 

as an accompanist for summer music performances. Her talent and dedication to her craft are 

evident in every note she plays, enriching our worship experience and uplifting our spirits. 

Additionally, Elaine's passion for knitting and weaving prayer shawls showcases her 

commitment to spiritual care and compassion, providing comfort and solace to those in need. 

As a relatively new member of FGUCC since September 2021, Elaine has wasted no time in 

making a profound impact. Her advocacy for people with disabilities, her involvement in the 

annual auction, and her unwavering commitment to justice and equality exemplify the qualities 

that make her a true gem within our community. 

Elaine Foy embodies the spirit of patience, resilience, and a fierce determination for justice. Her 

tireless efforts, unwavering dedication, and boundless energy have shaped our community for the 

better. We are profoundly grateful for everything Elaine does for our church and the wider 

community. She is an extraordinary force, inspiring us all to work towards a more 

compassionate, inclusive, and just world. 
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Our Summer Playlist is here 

Hello dear friends! 

The wait is over! We are thrilled to announce that the highly 

anticipated FGUCC Summer Vibes Playlist is now ready for your 

listening pleasure!  

We want to express our heartfelt gratitude to each and every one 

of you who shared your favorite summer songs. Your submissions 

have made this playlist an eclectic and vibrant mix that truly captures the essence of summer. 

From hymns to rock, pop to jazz, and everything in between, we've curated a collection that will 

get you in the groove all season long! 

Without further ado, we invite you to dive into the FGUCC Summer Vibes Playlist on Spotify. 

Click on the link below to start your musical journey: https://spoti.fi/3P9EOYH 

To make the most of this musical journey, we'd like to share some tips on the best way to enjoy 

the playlist: 

Open Spotify: If you don't already have the Spotify app, you can download it for free on your 

mobile device or desktop. Sign up or log in to your account to gain access to the FGUCC 

Summer Vibes Playlist. Follow the Playlist: Once you're on Spotify, click on the link below to 

directly navigate to the playlist: https://spoti.fi/3P9EOYH. Once there, hit the "Follow" button to 

add the playlist to your library. This way, you can easily find it whenever you want to immerse 

yourself in the delightful summer vibes. Shuffle: The playlist has been curated in a particular 

order, but you can choose to shuffle the tracks for a dynamic listening experience. Share the Joy: 

Spread the musical cheer with your loved ones! Click the "Share" button within the playlist to let 

others know about the FGUCC Summer Vibes Playlist. Whether it's through social media, email, 

or simply telling a friend, we encourage you to share the magic of these songs with everyone 

who could use a dose of summer inspiration. 

We guarantee that this playlist will transport you to lazy beach days, lively backyard barbecues, 

and the carefree spirit of summertime. So grab your headphones, turn up the volume, and let the 

rhythm take you away! 

We hope that this playlist brings a smile to your face, inspires your heart, and fills your summer 

days with joy. Feel free to share it with family, friends, and anyone else who could use some 

uplifting tunes. 

Once again, we extend our deepest appreciation for your song submissions and for being a part 

of our vibrant community. Let's celebrate the magic of music together as we embark on this 

unforgettable summer journey! 

Wishing you love, light, and blessings always, 

Adrienne Klein 

Learning Community Coordinator 

https://spoti.fi/3P9EOYH
https://spoti.fi/3P9EOYH
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Summer Volunteer Opportunities 

John Davis needs help with a few projects this summer.  These projects 

include power washing, painting and carpet cleaning.  Please let John or 

Elena know if you are interested in helping him out this summer.  

Thank you! 

Recording Technician Needed 

Record the Sunday morning and/or special event services at the 

FGUCC sound both along with John Davis as he operates the 

sound board. The equipment is there in the bottom drawer as are 

instructions about how to record a service and make a CD. For 

additional information about the process and procedure, John Ball 

can provide technical assistance and support.  Minimal computer 

understanding is required for providing basic recordings while 

additional understandings can lead to welcomed remembrances to special event attendees.  This 

volunteer position is another way to take an active role in worship.  For details email Michael 

Terhorst at michael@terhorstfamily.com. 

 

From the Blessing Box Crew 

Updates for the week ending June 30 

The BB Crew continues to meet weekly on Thursdays 

from about 9:30AM until 2:00PM and prepare 

between 200-300 meals each week.  We can always 

use extra hands.  You don't have to come every week 

and you also don't have to volunteer for the entire 

time. If you only have a few hours, you can come by 

and pitch in at your convenience.  

Supplies needed and appreciated this week 

include:  minced garlic, fresh celery, onions, carrots, 

and cuties oranges always appreciated. 

Meals made this week include:  Zucchini cheese bake, summer squash and garbanzo bean bake, 

baked stuffed red peppers with meat, rice and cheese, turkey dinner, chicken dinner, meat & 

bean stew, BP&J sandwiches and apple crisp. 

Sandwiches always welcome! If you're interested in an effortless way to help the Blessing Box 

Crew, you can make a loaf of sandwiches for the Main Street Free Fridge.  Please make 

sandwiches, individually pack, and label each package with the ingredients.  You can then put 

sandwiches and/or other food in the Free Fridge any time of day. Thank you!  
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Stephen Ministry 

We need you!  We are working to put together a class of caring, 

compassionate people this Spring. Does that describe you?  Through the 

training you will learn wonderful life skills, and experience personal growth.  

It will enhance and enrich your life as you put the skills to use, not only in 

your life, but as you listen and encourage another.   

You will be assisted and supported by the current ministers, as we journey 

together to be of service and continue learning.  It is a shared blessing and gift.  Please join us as 

we care for our congregation.  We could use your help, and can’t wait to get started!  If you’re 

interested or have questions, talk with Pastor Brendan, Renee Mills, or Ken Prickett.  Thank you! 

Blessings, Renee Mills, Stephen Ministry Leader 

 

Media Updates 

Each week the Scripture and Reflection will now be posted on YouTube.  

Please subscribe to our channel.  You can search on YouTube for us under 

"Forest Grove United Church of Christ" to get our up-to-date weekly video 

posts or by following this link. 

https://youtube.com/@forestgroveunitedchurchofc4809 

Did you know? FGUCC now has a Podcast! This exciting new platform will bring you 

insightful interviews, thought-provoking discussions, and engaging stories from within our 

community. Each episode of the podcast will feature a wide range of topics, from current events 

and social issues to personal stories and achievements. You can listen to the podcast on our 

website, or subscribe on your favorite podcast platform like iTunes and Spotify to never miss an 

episode. 

–– Deb Kolb, Media Tech Specialist, deb@fgucc.org 

 

We need bus drivers!   

Many of our long-time church bus drivers have retired, and 

we’re recruiting drivers for the new church bus. We really 

need more people to pick up our shut-ins on Sunday 

mornings.  If you’re interested, please contact Eric Murphy 

at 503-580-9192 or Ken Prickett at 503-324-4220.  

 

 

 

 

https://youtube.com/@forestgroveunitedchurchofc4809
mailto:deb@fgucc.org
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Remembering Ralph Brown. 

This month I am recommending two very different books.   

Travelers to Unimaginable Lands, Stories of Dementia, the Caregiver, and the 

Human Brain.  This book is a number one best seller, by Dasha Kiper.   

“These ‘moving and often surprising’ case histories meld science and 

storytelling to illuminate the complex relationship between the mind of someone with dementia 

and the mind of the person caring for them.  (The Wall Street Journal) 

Loving someone who has dementia, How to Find Hope while Coping with Stress and Grief, by 

Pauline Boss, PhD.   

Nearly half of U.S. citizens over the age of 85 are suffering from some kind of dementia and 

require care. Loving someone who has dementia is a new kind of caregiving book. It's not about 

the usual techniques, but about how to manage on-going stress and grief. The book is for 

caregivers, family members, friends, neighbors as well as educators and professionals—anyone 

touched by the epidemic of dementia. Dr. Boss helps caregivers find hope in "ambiguous loss"—

having a loved one both here and not here, physically present but psychologically absent. 

Senior Resource Alliance Northwest  

Senior Resource Alliance Northwest is a network of caring professionals offering a broad range 

of services for seniors facing the transitions of later life: downsizing, arranging for care, 

receiving advice on legal and financial matters, or simply dealing with the challenges of aging.  

https://sranw.org 

Deva, your FGUCC Parish Nurse 

 

Best wishes to all of you celebrating birthdays in July! 

Bonnie McDowell—4 

Zane Harter—4 

Quinn Harter—4 

Janet Hansen—9 

Linda Terhorst—12 

Mike Terhorst—14 

Liam Horn—14 

Mary Welch—15 

Jeane Canon—16 

Adrian Frye—27 

BJ Bower—30 

https://sranw.org/
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Joys, Concerns & Prayer Requests 

Sympathy—Our hearts go out in deep sympathy to the family and friends 

of BJ Jones who passed away on Sunday, June 11.  Please keep BJ’s 

family and friends in your hearts during this time.   

Continued remembrance—Please keep Deva Harris Williams in your 

prayers as she continues to heal and recover from injuries due to her fall 

in early May. 

Continued remembrance—Please keep Paul Minor in your prayers. He is home and continuing 

to navigate ongoing health issues. 

Continued remembrance—Please keep Russ and Ann Dondero in your prayers as they both 

continue to navigate health issues. 

Continued remembrance—Thank you for your ongoing prayers for Susan Shepard’s grandson, 

Logan, and her daughter and son-in-law, Kathryn and Jon Schuback.  Logan seems to be making 

good progress with his walker and braces and is expected to be walking independently by age 4 

(or sooner). He will probably always have a slightly different gait. His parents and all of us are 

very grateful for the prayers of our community. 

Continued remembrance—Prayers for Bev Fletcher, Lorren’s wife, who is living at the 

EmpRes Hillsboro Health & Rehabilitation Center.   

Ongoing prayer request: Please continue prayers for Ralph and Robin Vasey’s eight-year-old 

grandson, Henry, who continues to recover from surgery following an emergency surgery for a 

stroke before Christmas. He’s still receiving lots of different therapies to help him with speech 

and body movements and is making great strides in improvements each day for which they are 

extremely grateful.   

Continued Prayers—Prayers of healing and comfort for all who have ongoing concerns, 

including Els Abma, Bob Browning, Paul and Stephanie Edwards, Lillian Gimre, Max 

Groszmann, Yvonne Stacey, and any other friends and family of our church, not named here. 

Thanks have been received for a prayer shawl—Dear Ladies of Forest Grove UCC,  

Your gift of a prayer shawl touched me in ways I never expected.  It did all 

the things you intended and more.  I truly felt  God’s love and healing power.  

I’ve knit and crocheted so I know how much effort it took to produce such a 

lovely shawl.  My appreciation runs deep.  I’ve used the shawl daily since I 

received it.  Thank you all!  You’re doing wonderful work and you’ve 

inspired me to perhaps begin a prayer shawl ministry in my church!  Bless 

you all, Lori! 

Prayer Shawl Knitting—Please join us for knitting this month via Zoom on Wednesday, July 

5 and 19, from 2-4PM.  The link to Zoom will be sent to everyone in the prayer shawl knitting 

group via email. If you’d like to participate, please call, or email Elena.  
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Pledges and Contributions 

Thank you all for continuing to keep your pledges current. You can sign up for electronic giving 

with Vanco, which is a very simple option and setup, and fees are very low (let us know if you’d 

like more information).  You can use PayPal on our church's website at www.fgucc.org.  If you 

have questions or need more information, please contact Elena at elena@fgucc.org or (503) 357-

9121.   Thank you for your generosity and support!  

You can Donate to FGUCC via QRCode 

If you would like to make a donation to FGUCC, you can scan this QRCode 

which will take you directly to our FGUCC PayPal donation page. There you 

will have the option of paying with either a debit or credit card or PayPal.  If 

you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to let us know.   

 

Can & Bottle Collection Fundraiser 

Thank you for your steady support of the Can & Bottle Collection for our 

FGUCC Youth Ministry.  Yay for us – to date we have raised $3,687,  

you want to participate in this easy fundraiser, blue bags are available to 

pick up in the church office. For any additional information please contact 

Elena at 503-357-9121 or elena@fgucc.org. 

 

To Keep Up on the Happenings of FGUCC 

• Check out our webpage for up-to date information, classes, and activities at 

www.fgucc.org 

• Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/fgucc 

• Subscribe to “This Week at FGUCC” (just send an email to elena@fgucc.org to indicate 

you’d like to subscribe) 

• Link to Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/forestgroveucc/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.fgucc.org/
mailto:elena@fgucc.org
http://www.fgucc.org/
http://www.facebook.com/fgucc
mailto:elena@fgucc.org
https://www.instagram.com/forestgroveucc/
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BEST Team First Sunday for July 2 

At this time, we only accept the following items on First Sunday: 

✓ Clear #1 plastics 

✓ Air pillows 

✓ Corks 

✓ PakTech handles for carrying 4-6 pack cans 

✓ Candle wax (the Prickett Family uses) 

✓ Ink cartridges 

Cell Phones: We will accept cell phones at any time. (Please place phones in the marked box 

on the shelf above coat rack in the narthex.) 

Update on battery and CFL bulb recycling from the BEST Team 

Recycling batteries is very confusing.  We’ll try to simplify it.  You can 

recycle your own batteries, or you can bring all of them to church on 

First Sunday and we’ll sort and dispose of them properly for you.  If 

you bring them to us, please contribute to the recycling fees. 

All batteries and fluorescent bulbs and tubes can be taken to the Metro 

Central Hazardous Waste Facility on an individual basis. 

Alkaline (AAA, AA, A, C, D, 9 volt): Are safe to go in the trash.  Best if they’re in a bag or box 

together, with 9 volts taped on the terminal end.  Can be recycled at Batteries Plus* for $1.50 a 

pound (they extract the aluminum from them). 

Lithium (like alkaline, but last longer): Can be recycled at Batteries Plus* for $.50 a pound. 

Button Cell: Can be recycled at Batteries Plus* for $.50 a pound (some are safe to throw in the 

trash). 

Lithium-ion (rechargeable, in cell phones, tablets, laptops, electric cars, electric bikes, 

electric yard tools): Can be recycled at Batteries Plus* for $.50 a pound.  Can also be recycled 

free at Ace Hardware in Forest Grove, Home Depot (up to 11#) and Lowe’s (up to 11#). 

Lead acid (commonly used in cars, wheelchairs, trolling motors and RV cycles): Can be 

recycled at Batteries Plus* for $.50 a pound.  Can also be recycled free at the Forest Grove 

Transfer Station and Computer Drive Connection in Cornelius. 

CFL bulbs: Can be recycled at Batteries Plus* for $.99 each or at Home Depot and Lowe’s for 

free (no tubes). 

*Batteries Plus will recycle 5# of batteries free with a purchase. 

— Your FGUCC BEST Team 
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Forest Grove UCC Staff 

Moderator 
Deena Barrett — momforrent2001@yahoo.com 

Pastor 
Brendan Curran — brendan@fgucc.org 

Phone: 503-523-6339 

Learning Community Coordinator 
Adrienne Klein — adrienne@fgucc.org 

Office Manager 
Elena Parker — elena@fgucc.org 

Sexton 
John Davis — sexton2862@gmail.com 

Parish Nurse 
Deva Harris-Williams — fguccparishnurse@gmail.com 

FGUCC Media & Tech Specialist (MTS) 
Deb Kolb — deb@fgucc.org 

Stephen Ministry 
Renee Mills — millsrenergy@yahoo.com 

Ken Prickett — qkenbettp@gmail.com 

Director of Sanctuary Choir 
Laura Frye — lajanefrye@gmail.com 

Service Music Musicians 
Paul Minor — Pminor@easystreet.net 

Joannah Ball Sechrist — joannahball@gmail.com 

Director of Children’s Choirs 
Geneva Houx — geneva.houx@gmail.com 

Contact Information 

2032 College Way  (Mail) P.O. Box 265 

Forest Grove, OR 97116 

Phone: (503) 357-9121  FAX: (503) 359-1462  

Office email:  elena@fgucc.org 

Website: www.fgucc.org  Facebook: www.facebook.com/fgucc 
 

 

mailto:momforrent2001@yahoo.com
mailto:brendan@fgucc.org
mailto:adrienne@fgucc.org
mailto:info@fgucc.org
mailto:sexton2862@gmail.com
mailto:fguccparishnurse@gmail.com
mailto:deb@fgucc.org
mailto:millsrenergy@yahoo.com
mailto:qkenbettp@gmail.com
mailto:lajanefrye@gmail.com
mailto:Pminor@easystreet.net
mailto:joannahball@gmail.com
mailto:geneva.houx@gmail.com
mailto:elena@fgucc.org
http://www.fgucc.org/
http://www.facebook.com/fgucc

